MARYPORT TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Monday ne requested.t be noted that after considerable efforts, such difficulties had been resolved.al erosion & endangerig ad been I 26 April 2021 virtually, as permitted by The Local Authorities and Police and Crime Panels (Coronavirus) (Flexibility of Local Authority and Police and Crime Panel Meetings) (England and Wales) Regulations 2020 (“the 2020 Regulations”), at 7.00pm.

Present
Councillor S Ashworth


Councillor Mrs A Kendall


Councillor P Kendall


Councillor Mrs C McCarron Holmes
Councillor W Pegram


Councillor Mrs L Radcliffe
Councillor Ms C Slater, (part)

Councillor Ms S Stamper
Councillor Ms C Tindall (Chairman)
In Attendance

P Bramley, (Clerk)

Mrs L Douglas, (Clerk)
Mrs V Patterson, (Press)

100/20   Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors G Hampson, J Newton, D Porthouse & Ms C Slater, (for late arrival). 
101/2   Declarations of Interest

None received.
102/20   Requests for Dispensation 
None received.
103/20   Minutes of Meeting held on 22 March 2021
Resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 22 March 2021 be agreed & signed by the Chairman as a correct record.
104/20   Flimby Flood Resilience

A presentation was received from Mr James Daplyn, Cumbria County Council Programme Manager, Capital Programme, Economy & Infrastructure, on planned measures to address the vulnerability of Flimby to flooding. Mr Daplyn advised that Cumbria County Council, (CCC), was the lead flood authority in the area & that it had taken over certain responsibilities from the Environment Agency some years ago. Prior to October 2020, the Environment Agency had been dealing with the development of flood mitigation proposals & that responsibility had been transferred to CCC at that time.
Mr Daplyn reminded the committee that during Storm Desmond in 2015, six key watercourses flowing into Flimby had inundated the local drainage system: Bragg Beck; Cat Gill; Flimby Gill; Penny Gill; Furnace Gill; & Risehow Beck. These watercourses had impacted on an aging drainage & waste water network, causing flooding to between 100 & 150 properties.
CCC had developed proposals informed by a digital flood risk model, (which took into account the impact of climate change & potential for changes in rainfall events); Risehow Beck did not form part of the proposals, which were constrained by finance made available. Flimby had a complex arrangement of watercourses, in that changes made in one area could impact on another area, perhaps even properties not previously affected by flooding.

The preferred scheme applied an appraisal process designed to protect the most properties possible with the available funding; some fifty properties would be significantly better protected by the scheme. The development would entail:
· Fully diverting Cat Gill into Bragg Beck

· Partially diverting Penny Gill into Furnace Gill

· Upsizing & upgrading pipework in the Coniston Avenue & Solway Avenue area

· Creating an embankment to the north of Farmers’ Way by purchasing a piece of land & constructing a retention centre to store water to a depth of up to one metre

· Constructing some 30 to 50 leaky dams

Mr Daplyn emphasised that the scheme would not stop all flooding, & that high level events, such as Storm Desmond, would still have an impact, but the scheme would lesson the impact of more regular events. The scheme had received funding of £1.086 million, with the additional availability of £500,000 possible due to the priority of the requirements. A contractor, RG Parkin, had been appointed on a design & build style contract. Design work was being undertaken between January & July 2021, with a construction timetable from July to October 2021; natural flood management works would take place in June/July 2021.
Members asked a number of questions which were suitably answered.

Resolved that Mr Daplyn be thanked for his presentation & that the Council be kept informed of ongoing developments.
105/20   Correspondence
Resolved that the schedule of correspondence be received & noted & that:

1) A grant of £750 be awarded to Maryport Primary School towards the provision of a stage lighting system.

2) Members submit their comments on local authority remote meeting arrangements to the Clerks by 30 April, for forwarding to NALC.
3) A grant of £1,000 be awarded to Grasslot School in contribution towards the acquisition of an active play circuit for the Key Stage 1 Playground.

4) Further to a request from Allerdale Borough Councillor for North Maryport Adrian Kirkbride for the Town Council to assist with funding the provision of toilet facilities in Maryport & meet their ongoing maintenance costs, the request be not agreed, noting that:

a) Existing toilet facilities were available in various venues, including The Wave & the Lake District Coast Aquarium.
b) It was understood that proposals for the regeneration of Maryport, managed by Allerdale Borough Council, included the provision of public toilet facilities in buildings to be renovated.

c) The provision of public conveniences was the responsibility of the Borough Council, which had closed a number of toilets in Maryport in the past, & as a member of that Council, Councillor Kirkbride should be seeking to persuade it to provide such facilities, not asking the Town Council to provide them.

106/20   Accounts for Payment 
Resolved that accounts for payment, in accordance with the schedule, totalling £13,859.09 be agreed.
107/20   Finance Report

Resolved that the Finance Report for the period 1 April 2020 to 31 March 2021 be agreed, including the virement of £4,500 from Property Maintenance to Employees budget.

108/20   Environmental Improvements
Resolved that, further to consideration of ideas for a suitable basis of a feature to be sited at the south entrance to Maryport, the Chairman develop proposals in the format of a floral or monument type display with the Clerks for consideration.
109/20   Pandemic Support
Resolved that the item be deferred.
110/20   Maryport Memorial Gardens & Flimby Green

Resolved that a suggestion from Allerdale Borough Council Parks & Open Spaces Officer Mr Julian Smith that the Town Council take over the ownership of Maryport Memorial Gardens & Flimby Green be agreed in principle, & that further details including location boundaries, maintenance costs & proposed terms of transfer be requested from Allerdale Borough Council.
111/20 Items for the Next Agenda
None received.
Following the conclusion of the meeting, a meeting of the Planning & Economic Development Committee took place.
Signed
.................................................






Chairman






Date
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